
Real Possibilities 

To: Committee on Commerce and Consumer Protection 
Senator Rosalyn H. Baker, Chair 

Date: February 5, 2014, Conference Room 229, 9:00 a.m. 

Re: SB 3050- RELATING TO HEALTH INSURERS ASSESSMENTS 

Chair Baker and Committee Members: 

LATE 

AARP is a membership organization of people 50 and older with nearly 150,000 members in 
Hawaii. AARP fights on issues that matter to Hawaii families, including the high cost of long-term 
care; access to affordable, quality health care for all generations; providing the tools needed to 
save for retirement; and serving as a reliable information source on issues critical to Americans 
age 50+. 

AARP provides comments on SB 3050 - Relating to Health Insurers Assessments. This bill 
establishes a sustainability fee for the Connector. 

Prior to determining the appropriateness of a sustainability fee the Conneetor should be required to 
provide the Legislature with a 2015 Sustainability Report that provides details on how the 
Connector would generate revenues, control expenses, and increase enrollment. The report 
should also provide the amount and sources of revenues as well as the type and amount of 
expenses. The Connector has received approximately $205 million in federal taxpayer dollars for 
the development and implementation of the Connector, and Hawaii residents should not be "left 
holding the bag" and assessed a fee to "bail-out" the Connector when federal funds are not 
available, or if the board failed in its fiduciary duty to develop an appropriate sustainability plan. 

If a sustainability fee becomes necessary a process must be established that requires a 
management and financial audit to evaluate the appropriateness of a sustainability fee and the 
amount of funds provided to the Connector. 

Without such audits there is little incentive for the Connector to generate revenues, control 
expenses or increase enrollment. Without any accountability by the Connector for revenues and 
expenses it becomes too convenient for the Connector to rely on a sustainability fee for ongoing 
operations. This fee that is assessed on insurers would be passed on to the consumer by way of 
higher insurance premiums. The consumer would be the clear loser. 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony. 
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